. . . dasses cancelled?

Arts students call for teach-in

A teach-in is planned for arts
.tudents on Nov. 20.

The teach-in is being organized
hy a committee of students, formed
after the general meeting called
by a committee of the arts faculty
council on Oct. 31 to determine
what arts student want or expect
from the faculty.

The particular topics of the
:cach-in have not yet been decided
on, but the general theme seems
to be the role of the arts student
in society and the university struc-
ture, said Boyd Hall, arts rep on
~tudent’s council and chairman of
the student committee,

“It comes down to a real self-
analysis of what are we doing and
what should we be doing,” he said.

The two main problems the com~
mittee is facing at the moment are:

finding a place to hold the teach-
in and having arts classes can-
celled on that day so that students
are free to attend it.

To have classes cancelled, the
committee must approach General
Faculty Council (GFC).

There will not be a regular
meeting of GFC until next month,
but there will be an executive
meeting Wednesday. Hall hopes to
approach GFC at this meeting.

The committee would like to
hold the teach-in in Convocation
Hall, since it is in the arts build-
ing, but the department of music
uses it most of the time during the
day.

“Administrative officials 1 have
approached have feelings of sym-
pathy towards what we are trying
to do, but seems to have a fear of

any large gatherings of students,”
said Boyd Hall.

“The purpose of this teach-in is
not confrontation but rather edu-
cation,” he said.

Free parking

The Auditorium parking lot
will be closed Wed., Thur. and
Fri. to all student parking. The
Auditorium will be the scene of
a teachers convention for the
three days. The Campus Patrol
will not be handing out park-~
ing tickets to cars except those
parked in twenty four hour
reserved spaces.

short shorts

Great Debate at noon today

The Debating Society presents Pil-
kington and  Sinclair—The  Great
student Debate on Wednesday at noon
in SUB theatre.

TODAY

PHYS ED FACULTY

Men's Field Hockey will be played
nver{{ Wednesday from 6 to 7 p.m. at
the Kinsman Fieldhouse. All interest-
ed students are invited to meet at the
Field House.

EDMONTON CHAMBER MUSIC
SOCIETY

The Edmonton Chamber Music Soci-
oty will present the music of Brahms
by The Edmonton Chamber Music
Players on Wednesday at 8:30 p.m. in
Convocation Hall. Admission by series
membership only. Season  tickets
available a tthe door: $4 for full-time
student $10 for adults.

HOUSEHOLD ECONOMICS CLUB

The Household Economics Club will
hold a general meeting Wednesday at
5 p.am. in House Ec 219. This will be
a supper meeting: members and non-
members are welcome.

STUDENTS’ WIVES CLUB

The Students’ Wives Club will hold
their November General Meeting
Wednesday at 8 p.m. in Room at the
Top, SUB. It will be Meet Edmonton
Night with guest speaker Dale Part-
ridge. General and Branch Club
memberships wil lbe available. All
wives of students are invited to attend.

THEATRE COMMITTEE

The Theatre Committee presents “A
Wilde Evening with Shaw”, Wednesday
cvening at 8 p.n. in SUB theatre.
Tickets $1.50 at SUB information desk.

BRIDGE CLUB

U of A Bridge Club will sponsor the
Open Pairs Club Championship at 7
p.m. Wednesday in SUB 142. No entry
fee, trophies will be presented. Every-
one welcome.

L.S.M.

The L.S.M. will hold a general meet-
ing Wednesday at 8 p.m. to discuss
L.S.M. program. Informal open meet-
ing will be held at Lutheran Student
Centre, 11122 86 Avenue.

DRAMA CLUB

A meeting of the Drama Club will
be held Wednesday at 7:30 p.m. in
Room 104, SUB.

FRIDAY
STUDENT CINEMA
Student Cinema presents ‘‘Hotel”

Friday at 7 p.n. in SUB theatre.

LISTER HALL STUDENTS’
ASSOCIATION

The Lister Hall Students’ Assn. will
hold a Bermuda Shorts Dance Frida,
from 9 pom. to 1 am. in Lister Hall
Music by the 49th Parallel. Admission
$1; half-price if you wear shorts.

MATH CLUB

The Math Club will hold a meeting
and talk in Campus Towers 372, Friday
at 2 p.m.

OTHERS

STUDENT HELP

Problems? Phone Student Help, at
432-4358. A service for students by
students. Everyday from 7 pm. to 1
a.m.
TREASURE VAN

Join in the fun—sign up for a two-
hour shift as staff for Treasure Van at
the T.V. office (SUB 244) or contact
Gary at 439-2974. Extra people are

required Wednesday and Thursday.
The sale will be from 10 am. to
10 p.m. Nov. 18-22 in the Art Gallery,
SUB.
PARACHUTE CLUB
U of A Parachute Club will hold
their monthly meeting Monday, Nov.
18 at 7:00 p.m. in SUB—see TV moni-
tor for details. Al staff and students
are welcome. Plans for the Christmas
Party and Intervarsity Team to be
discussed.
RECREATION STUDENTS’ SOCIETY
The Recreation Students’ Society will
hold their formal ‘‘Fire Frost’” on Nov.
30 in Lister Hall. The banquet will be
at 7:00 p.m. with the dance following

at 9 pm. Music by Al Breault and
his orchestra. Tickets $10 per couple
in P.E. 113.

THE OVEN

8507 - 109 Street
Fast Take Out Foods

FREE DELIVERY
(TO THE UNIVERSITY AREA)

Phone 439-1101

Pizza—8", 12" Hamburgers
Grinders Milk Shakes
Hot Dogs Soft Drinks

2 a.m. Weekdays
OPEN 3 o.m. Friday & Saturday
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GFC considering
semester system

By KEN BAILEY

General Faculty Council is con-
sidering a semester system for the
U of A.

The Divided-Year Committee,
commissioned by GFC, is presently
investigating the possibilities of
introducing the semester system.

In an interim report to GFC the
committee stated,” “The matter of
the semester system was reopened
because . . . increasing numbers of
high schools are moving towards a
new type of semester system. This
means that in the future a number
of students will be graduating at
the end of the first semester, in
December or January, rather than
in June.”

If U of A were to adopt the pro-
posed semester system, the present
winter session would divided into
two sessions. All courses would be
the equivalent of the present half-
year courses with final examina-
tions in both December and April.

The semester system is standard
in most of the larger American
universities and has been adopted
by a number of the newer Cana-
dian universities such as Simon
Fraser University, the University
of Lethbridge, and the University

CHIC

SHOE STORES LTD.

@ Footwear for all
occasions and every
member of the family

@ Quality shoes at

low prices
® 10% discount with
1.D. cards
Southside
10470 - 82 Ave.
433.7681
Open 9-6 Thurs. - Fri. 9-9

One hour
Drycleaning
and Shirt
Service
including
Saturdays

8525 - 109 St.

GUARD!

THE CLEANER & FURRIER LTD.
CAN NOW Scotthgard

All your wearing apparel after drycleaning. Let us protect
them against oily and watery stains. Makes all outwear rain
repellent and retards surface soiling.

BE ON oo

YOUR
GARMENTS

OPTOMETRISTS
Drs. LeDrew, Rowand,
McLung, Jones, Rooney

& Associates

Southside Office
10903 - 80th Ave. Phone 433-7305
Office hours by appointment
Monday thru Saturday
Convenient Parking

Main Office
12318 Jasper Ave., Phone 488-0944

New Cars

].95
FRI. NOON

to
MON. NOON
plus .06c mile, gas extra

10043 - 102 Street
Ph. 422-6155

of Waterloo.

There are other pro-semester
arguments. Professional faculties
are basically on a semester system
in that they offer a large number
of half-year courses. But their
‘service courses’ in arts and science
(eg. English) are full session
courses. This creates problems in
areas of program planning and
student registration.

There are also strong points
against a semester system. There
would be increased administrative
costs. To initiate programs in
January, additional staff and
facilities would be required.

After taking a course in the first
semester, a student may decide not
to take the sequel course in the
second semester. This may cause
a certain amount of ‘knowledge
fragmentation.’

“We have more flexibility under
the present system,” said the
chairman of the Divided-Year
Committee, Dr. J. R. Buck. He
explained that under the present
system a department could recon-
struct a course into one or more
half-year courses. In a semester
system there would be less
possibility of changing the time
length of a course.

ON CAMPUS

Cafeteria 7 a.m. - 2 a.m.

Discotheque Dancing &
Entertainment nightly

Restaurant Toke-out Pizzas

Every Sundoy Folk Shows
Free Admission

Folk Show Sun. Evening
8:30 -10:30

Discount to U of A Students
Sun. thru Thurs.

1969

Graduates

Business Administration
and Commerce

Arts, Science and others
You are invited

to discuss opportunities

in a professional carecer as

CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS

in Edmonton

and other major Canadian cities.
Our representatives

will be on campus

November 6,7 and 20, 1968

and on January 15, 1969

to interview 1969 graduates.
Contact your Student Plagement
Office for an appointment

DELOITTE, PLENDER
HASKINS & SELLS

Chartered Accountants
T



